                                                                     MUSE 

                                             TRUSTEE BOARD MEETING MINUTES






   February 26, 2009






      MMS Library

1) Call to Order/Introductions: Jessica called the meeting to order at 3:52 pm. Trustees present were: Jessica Grinberg, Nancy Gardner, Pamela Graham, Judy Minkus, Margaret Iacuaniello, Deena Zarlin, Barb Albanese and Carolyn Carleton. Also present were David Wasley and Mark Oatney.

2) Minutes: (MSC Nancy/Margaret to accept 1/27/09 meeting minutes) 7 ayes on the vote. 

3) Open Forum for Public Comment: None.

4) Financial Report: Sara Spring was not present so no financial report was presented.

Erich Schmid has agreed to be work with a paid financial manager to be hired to prepare monthly financial reports.  Erich will be responsible for paying bills, submitting income and expense totals to the financial manager and presenting financial reports prepared by the financial manager to monthly Board meetings. Interviews are being held with prospective managers with $50/hr. non-profit rates rejected as to high. Nancy and Margaret will contact other potential candidates and report back next month.  

5) Correspondence:  ASB High School March fundraiser Bingo event for AE Week was revoked by the School Board as a gambling event. Most of the event has been organized by the students with prizes donated so Jessica asked if MUSE would be willing to sponsor the event to be held off school property on the original date of March 26th. Barb offered to be the event coordinator. (MSC (Nancy/Pam to have MUSE sponsor the ASB Bingo Night fundraiser with all funds to go toward AE Week expenses) 8 Ayes on the vote. 

Tom Hudson has submitted his resignation from the MUSE Board citing a conflict of interest with his new appointment as Albion representative on the MUSD Board. 

Mac House has suggested Saturday July 4th 2009 as the date for the annual BBQue to benefit MUSE and AV Music Program. Discussion followed regarding conflict with other 4th of July benefits at Kelly House and Miasa sushi sales at Friendship Park. Jessica will suggest to Herman at Mac House that Sunday July 5th may be better.  Pamela offered to coordinate volunteers for the event but will be unable to attend. 

Mac House has also offered a Wednesday night Dine Out in March, April or May as a MUSE fundraiser. Jessica will request the April 1st date.

6) Committee Reports: 

(a) 2009 Honoree Dinner:  Mina Cohen gratefully accepted to be our 2009 dinner honoree on Sunday May 17th. Discussion followed regarding venue, ticket prices and caterers. The night before is the HS Prom and the possibility of sharing a decorated tent or other location was discussed. Jessica is in discussion with Sonya Houston of Mendocino Weddings and Nancy will talk to Matt Rowland about tenting options possibly being combined with Fun Fair. Suggested ticket prices are $50/adult and $35/student with a target of 250 guests. Margaret Fox has declined to cater the event so Nancy and David Wasley will check into other possibilities.   Discussion followed regarding an alternative to a Silent Art Auction given the tight economy with services being auctioned instead, i.e., facials, bone density tests, dog grooming, stock portfolio advise, massages, etc.  Pam and Jessica will write a letter requesting donations of local services that will be available to all Board Members to solicit donations.  

(b) 2009 Fun Fair: Nancy requested $1000 check to give to Park and Rec Dept. for the use of Friendship Park for this June7th Fun Fair as well as last year’s. (MSC (Jessica/Carolyn to pay $1000 for use of Friendship Park for 2008 and 2009 for Fun Fair) 8 Ayes on the vote. Nancy will be in touch with Erich to get checks for upcoming event bills. Nancy requested $1700 as the 50% deposit on the big games to be paid 1/2 now and 1/2 when delivered in June. (MSC (Deena/Margaret to pay $1700 as deposit for Fun Fair big games) 8 ayes on the vote.) First organizational meeting was held Tuesday June 24th with only Nancy, Jessica and Sheri attending. Deena suggested a parent in each classroom as Fun Fair liaison. Carolyn Barret has volunteered to chair the food booths again and Helena will help with sponsor solicitations. Nancy circulated a draft letter for editing suggestions to solicit sponsor donations as well as a list of past donors to have Board members sign up to contact. All sponsors will have their business names posted at game and food booths throughout the Fun Fair. Nancy is preparing information packages for follow up with interested sponsors.  

7) Grant Proposals: Gail had requested funds for AE Week trip to Yosemite to help bring down the $480 cost per each 15 students attending in April.  Discussion followed regarding program-based grants v.s. individual scholarship-based grants and the lack of a current financial report to determine our account balances as well as projected income.  (MSC (Nancy/Pam) to not fund AE Week MHS grant this year) 6 ayes, 1 no and 1 abstention. 

8) 2009 Fundraising Activities: Mark Oatney suggested that MUSE take an ‘advertising/announcement’ page in the new K-8 yearbook that he and Pam Duncan are producing with the students.  He explained that he has digital photos of K-8 students’ artwork that could be put on coffee cups for custom orders by parents or compiled into a calendar for sale. Nancy suggested Markus Schentgoecke at Hidden Treasures in Mendocino to produce the cups and Beckman’s Printing in Ft. Bragg to print calendars as possible local vendors. Mark explained that his digital images will be ready by mid-April for yearbook reproduction and Nancy will check with Beckman’s for prices and timing to have available for Fun Fair. Mark also offered to give Barbara access to the same digital software for her to compile high school students’ artwork for reproduction. 

9) Board Member changes: (MSC (Carolyn/Margaret) to accept David Wasley as new MUSE Board member) 7 ayes on the vote. 

Carolyn announced that she must step down, effective immediately, as Board Member and Secretary due to family needs. Barb Albanese offered to take over her Secretary position and Carolyn will meet with her to transfer binders and computer records with instruction on secretarial duties.  
Our next MUSE Board meeting is Thursday, March 26th at the MMS Library at 3:40 PM

Respectfully submitted, 

Carolyn Carleton, Secretary

TASKS AGREED TO BE COMPLETED

Jessica        1. Finalize dates for July BBQue and April Dine-out Nite fundraisers with Mac House


     2. Write letter of solicitation for services for Silent Auction of Honoree Dinner.

Sara -        1. Update raffle income and expenses totals. 


     2. Update general account totals reflecting all deposited and promised payments. 

Nancy -     1. Talk to prospective MUSE financial manager.

                  2. Talk to Matt regarding tenting for Honoree Dinner and Fun Fair.

                  3. Check with Beckman’s Printing for calendar production by June 7th Fun Fair.


      4. Talk to prospective caterer for May 17 Honoree Dinner.


      5. Finalize solicitation information envelopes for potential sponsor donors for Fun Fair

Margaret – 1. Talk to prospective MUSE financial manager.

David -       1. Talk to prospective caterer for May 17 Honoree Dinner.

